2023-2024年九年级下学期第一次综合练习英语科试卷

二、语法选择(本大题共10小题,每小题1分,共10分)

请通读下面短文,掌握其大意,根据语法和上下文连贯的要求,从每小题所给的三个选项中选出一个最佳 答案,并将答题卡上对应题目所选的选项涂黑。

Cai Zongqi is a teacher from the U	University of Illinois Urbana-Champaig	gn. Having lived in the United States			
for nearly 40 years, he has spent around 30 years sharing his understanding31 Chinese literature (文学)					
with his students.					
In 2007, his book How to Read C	hinese Poetry came out32 b	ook is an anthology (选集) and			
includes 143 famous classical Chinese	poems. Back then, Cai said he couldn'	t find good teaching materials to			
perfectly explain33 Chinese poems meant. With the help of the book, American students can understand					
Chinese poetry34 than before	re.				
The book35 is so popu	lar has been reprinted (再次印刷) time	and again. Encouraged by this, Cai			
went on to write some more36	including How to Read Chinese Pro	ose (散文).			
Cai believes that reading Chinese	poetry may help readers to look at	_37 life from a new point of			
view and live a better life38	the beauty of Chinese poetry and liter	ature to more people around the			
world, Cai started the How to Read Ch	inese Poetry podcast (播客) in 2022. In	n the podcast, poems39			
aloud in English and Chinese with class	ssical Chinese music in the background				
"I hope that more people40_	my podcast over time," said Cai. '	'I will also make the best use of my			
specialty (专长) in Chinese literature a	and poetry to share Chinese culture with	n the world."			
31. A. with	B. of	C. on			
32. A. The	B. A	C. An			
33. A. how	B. who	C. what			
34 A. easier	B. more easily	C. easiest			
35. A. who	B. what	C. which			
36. A. book	B. books	C. books'			
37. A. their	B. theirs	C. them			
38. A. Bring	B. Bringing	C. To bring			
39. A. read	B. have read	C. are read			
40. A discovered	B. will discover	C. were discovering			

三、完形填空(本大题共10小题,每小题1分,共10分)

请通读下面短文,掌握其大意,从每小题所给的四个选项中选出一个最佳答案,并将答题卡上对应题目所选的选项涂黑。

In a temple, a little monk (和尚) was complaining (抱怨) to an old monk, "Master, no matter what I do, why

do I always meet with	h more difficulties than other	ers and pay more? Please tell m	ne, am I born with this kind of
41 life?"			
The old monk led the	little monk to the42	field outside the temple. Th	ey saw that a little road
43 the field into t	two. In both of the pieces, so	ome carrots were grown. The o	ld monk told him that the
carrots were planted at diff	Perent times. The carrots in o	ne piece were planted44	than those in the other
piece.			
The old monk asked the	he little monk to pull up a ca	arrot from the first field. The li	ttle monk did it45
However, the carrot was ve	ery small.		
Then the old monk asl	ked the little monk to pull up	another carrot from the other	field. The little monk did it
with some46 this	s time. At last, he pulled the	carrot up with hard work. The	ey could see clearly that the
carrot had grown very long	g and47		
The old monk48	the two carrots on the	ground, and said to the little m	nonk, "So you can see now.
When you use the energy f	or pulling up the carrots diff	Ferently, what you get is4	.9 This is like the
difficulties you meet with i	n life. You pay more, but w	hat you50 will also	be greater and more. So don't
just complain about your d	ifficulties, but also see what	you can get from getting over	them."
41. A. short	B. poor	C. normal	D. lucky
42. A. sport	B. music	C. game	D. vegetable
43. A. divided	B. planted	C. built	D. moved
44. A. higher	B. further	C. earlier	D. lower
45. A. silently	B. completely	C. easily	D. seriously
46. A. difficulty	B. pleasure	C. danger	D. pollution
47. A. small	B. big	C. dry	D. light
48. A. ate up	B. put off	C. pointed at	D. cut off
49. A. similar	B. different	C. expensive	D. valuable
50. A. lose	B. borrow	C. change	D. receive
四、阅读理解(本大题共15小题,每小题2分,共30分)			
请阅读A、B两篇短文,从每小题所给的四个选项中选出能回答所提问题或完成所给句子的			
最佳答案,并将答题一	卡上对应题目所选的选	项涂黑。	

(A)

Group Activities for Your Teens (青少年)

Keeping your children and their friends engaged (忙的) may not be easy. So, if you are planning a party or any other event, we have some group activities for teens that will interest them and teach them something new.

If you are looking for a group activity for teens who don't know each other that well, this one will fit the bill.

• Get teens to write down a few things about themselves.

• Read out the list and have the teens guess the writer.

2 Do a Dare

Teens sit in a circle. Spin (使快速旋转) a bottle and whoever the top of the bottle points at has to do something silly or funny as directed by the others. Task suggestions:

- Wear your socks on your hands for the next three rounds.
- Act like your favorite teacher for the next 30 seconds.

3. Chair Racing

You do need space for this activity. Chair racing is fun as well as challenging. Divide the group into two teams. Now ask one member of the team to sit on a chair while the others carry it to the finish line!

- 51. Who is the passage written for?
- A. Leaders.
- B. Parents.
- C. Teachers.
- D. Students.

- 52. What is the most suitable for "▲"?
- A. Who Am I?
- B. Let's Read!
- C. Be a Writer!
- D. How Are You?

- 53. What may not be a good task for the second activity?
- A. Dance like a chicken in the street.

- B. Tell a story that you've read recently.
- C. Eat a pear without using your hands.
- D. Run around the room like a monkey.
- 54. Which of the following may be a picture of the third activity?









- 55. In which part of a magazine can you read the passage?
- A. Health.
- B. Sports.
- C. Travel.
- D. Play.

(B)

A new way of travelling will appear in the next few years—flying taxis. Many of us grow up watching sci-fi movies with taxis flying in the air. Science stories are now becoming science facts.

The Japanese airline ANA has teamed up with a U.S. business called Joby Aviation. The two plan to start using flying taxis at the 2025 World Expo in Osaka. They are now working together on making the flying taxis. They need to work out what traffic rules the taxis will need to follow, and what kind of training flying taxi drivers will need. The five-seat, all-electric taxi will be able to take off and land directly. It can fly up to 241 kilometers and can reach 321 kilometers per hour.

Joby Aviation's CEO said that the taxis would be good for the environment because they will help decrease (减少) people's carbon footprint (碳足迹). Now it takes over one hour by car to get from Osaka Station to Kansai International Airport. But in the future, it will only take 14 minutes in a flying taxi.

"Japan badly needs flying taxis with most people living in **urban** areas, and Tokyo is one of the most crowded cities in the world," Joby Aviation's CEO said. The chairman of ANA said, "Being able to provide customers with the chance to travel quickly and safely is very wonderful." 56. What can we learn about the flying taxis? A. It's powered by gas. B. It can hold five people. C. It has been made successfully. D. It can reach 241 km/h at most. 57. What does the underlined word "urban" in Paragraph 4 mean? A. Rich. B. Poor. C. Village. D. City. 58. What is Paragraph 3 mainly about? B. The advantages of flying taxis. A. People's opinions on flying taxis. C. Reasons for flying taxis' appearance. D. The problems flying taxis will bring. 59. What does the CEO mean in the last paragraph? A. Japan's traffic situation is very bad now. B. Tokyo's transportation is very convenient. C. Japan is in great need of flying taxis. D. Most people like living in big cities like Tokyo. 60 Which can be the best title for the passage? A. Interesting Science Stories B. Traffic Rules Taxis need to follow D. Taxis Flying in the Air C. Environment-Friendly Travel **(C)** 配对阅读。左栏是五个人接完电话后的感受,右栏是七个电话内容,请为每个人选择最有可能接的一个电 话,并将答题卡上对应题目所选的选项涂黑。 A. This is Old Henry calling. Your cat is really lovely, but it is also Anna is very happy. Five people are coming to see her. Her house naughty. It got into my house this morning and broke my vase is big and can provide enough rooms for which cost me \$1,000. It destroyed my son's glasses, too. Call me them. Anna can play with the kids. She at 218-3495 as soon as you get home. can't wait to see them. She's sure that B. This is Mr. Norris from the coat store. We tried to get the stain out of your coat but we haven't been successful. Dry cleaning they will have a good time. hasn't helped, so unfortunately there isn't anything more we can do There is something wrong about it. Would you be able to come over and get back your coat with Mr. Black's car, but he needn't this week? spend money repairing it. He just needs C. This is Mrs. Brown from across the street. Your dog got into my to make sure that it's not his fault. Mr. garden today and destroyed half of my flowers. I'd say it's going to Brown will pay for it. cost about \$250 to replace them. Not to mention my time and effort. Call me as soon as you get this message. The number is 916-

5741.

George is sad because the

63

stain (污渍) on his coat can't be	D.This is Mr. Brown. I'm afraid I had a slight accident in the	
cleaned forever. He is quite busy this	parking lot and did some damage to your car. I'm really sorry about	
week and he is afraid that he may not be	it but I'm sure that my insurance company will pay the costs of any	
free to get it back. Perhaps his sister can	repairs. Please give me a call when you get in. You can reach me at	
help.	555-4023.	
	E.This is Grace calling. You will never guess where I am! I'm at	
64 Mr. Green has a dog.	the airport with John and the kids. All five of us are here this time.	
Today it disturbed others. He has to say	Isn't that great? Hope you've still got rooms for us! We'll be at	
sorry and pay for all the bad things it	your place by 6 o'clock. Don't worry about dinner. We can just	
did. He is going to spend some time	send out for some hamburgers!	
training it to be a good dog.	F.This is Anne. It's 8:00 pm and I'm still busy working at the	
65 Mr. Smith may be lonely.	office, so I don't think I'll be able to join you for dinner. I feel	
His wife says that she can't have dinner	really bad about it, but we'll definitely have dinner together	
with him tonight. He will have dinner by	tomorrow night. Promise!	
himself. He won't prepare much	G.This is Louise calling. It's 2:30 pm. You said you'd meet me for	
delicious food. A hamburger and some	lunch at 1:30 in front of the restaurant. Well, I'm not waiting any	
vegetable salad will be enough.	longer. And please don't bother calling me again.	
请从方框内选择适当的词并用其正确形式 为多余项。请将答案写在答题卡对应题目	式填空,使文章完整连贯,注意每空一词,每词仅用一次,有两词 l 的答题位置上。	
much, he, full, fill, w	rite, song, so, on, reason, come, when, advantage	
A song called Lonely Warrior(孤勇者)	has been very popular among primary school students. The song has	
had so many comments (评论)66	the Internet. The singer Eason said it was out of67	
expectation that so many people were attract	ted by the song.	
There are some 68 for the suc	ccess of the song. The first reason is that the lyrics (歌词) of the song	
can encourage people 69 they feel	down. If you listen to the song, you may be70 with energy	
	on is the beat of the song is71 strong that you may feel	
excited and sing to the beat.	<u> </u>	
What's more, the background to the so	ng is a moving story. The song was72 by a brave girl called	
	at a terrible illness for73 than ten years bravely. She is	
talented enough to create many popular		
	ng the song. Luckily, her wish75 true. From her, we all	
believe it's so important to have dreams and	try to realize them.	
六、读写综合(本大题分为 A、B 两	两部分,共 25 分)	

请阅读下面短文,根据所提供的信息,回答5

个问题。要求所写答案语法正确、语义完整切题,并将答案写在答题卡对应题目的答题位置上。

World Music Day is celebrated on June 21st every year. It originated (起源) in France. In 1981, the French Minister of Culture Jack Lang came up with this idea. In 1982, The first World Music Day took place in Paris and since then, it has become an annual (一年一次的) celebration for the whole world's music. On the first World Music Day, people of all ages and backgrounds got together and enjoyed music.

We love World Music Day for many reasons. It provides us with a great chance to learn about different music styles and express our creative ideas freely. We can write about our favorite songs or make art inspired by the music we've been listening to. On World Music Day, we should celebrate all the great things in life. We can talk about world peace, love and so on.

World Music Day is celebrated in many different ways. There are often free concerts and events held on this day. People like listening to different types of music because it can open their mind to new things. Maybe there is an event nearby where people are singing or playing music from their country. You can talk about what you heard and learn something new!

76.	When is	World N	Music Day	celebrat celebrat	ed?
-----	---------	---------	-----------	-------------------	-----

77. Who came up with the idea of World Music Day?

78. How did people celebrate the first World Music Day in 1982?

79. What does World Music Day provide for us?

80. Why do people like listening to different types of music?

B.书面表达

81. 请根据要求完成短文写作,并将写作内容写在答题卡对应题目的答题位置上。

假如你是李明,下个月一批英国音乐学院的学生将来你校参加校音乐节,你校现面向全校学生招募一位向导。请你向校长写一封自荐信,内容包括:

- 1表明写信意图
- 2介绍自己的优势
- (1) 英语好,了解英国文化;
- (2) 擅长音乐,能演奏多种乐器;
- (3) 性格外向,善于人际交流。
- 3 再次强调自己很适合这份工作。

注意:

- (1) 不能照抄原文; 不得在作文中出现真实校名、地名和考生的真实姓名。
- (2)语句连贯,词数80左右。作文的开头和结尾已经给出,不计入总词数,也不必抄写在答题卡上。

Dear headmaster.

I am Li

Hua		

Yours , Li Hua

2023-2024 年九年级下学期第一次综合练习英语科试卷

一、听说应用(本大题共 30 小题,每小题 1 分,共 30 分;A、B、C、D 部分为听力理解,E 部分为情景对话)

A.听句子(本题共5小题,每小题1分,共5分)

请根据所听内容,选择符合题意的图画回答问题,并将答题卡上对应题目所选的选项涂黑。每个句子听两遍。

1. Who is Alan? 【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】







【答案】C

【解析】

【原文】略

2. What will Susan learn to make?【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】







【答案】A

【解析】

【原文】略

3. How does Jack feel? 【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】







【答案】A

【解析】

【原文】略

4. Where did the speaker see a piece of news yesterday?【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】







【答案】C

【解析】

【原文】略

5. Which picture is the speaker talking about?【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】







【答案】B

【解析】

【原文】略

B.听对话(本题共10小题,每小题1分,共10分)

请根据每段对话的内容回答问题,从每小题所给的三个选项中选出一个最佳答案,并将答题卡上对应题目所选的选项涂黑。每段对话听两遍。

听第一段对话,回答第6小题。

6. How did Celia go to the science museum?【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】

A. By bike.

B. By bus.

C. By car.

【答案】C

【解析】

【原文】略

听第二段对话,回答第7小题。

7. What will Diana do this Saturday? 【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】

A. Go skating.

B. Go climbing.

C. Go swimming.

【答案】B

【解析】

【原文】略

听第三段对话,回答第8小题。

8. How long has the player played the piano? 【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】

A. For 4 years.

B. For 6 years.

C. For 10 years.

【答案】B

【解析】

【原文】略

听第四段对话,回答第9小题。

9. Who will Susan visit Shanghai with?【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】

A. Her brother.

B. Her parents.

C. Her grandparents.

【答案】A

【解析】

【原文】略

听第五段对话,回答第10小题。

10. Which club does the boy want to join?【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】

A. The reading club.

B. The music club.

C. The football club.

【答案】A

【解析】

【原文】略

听 1 段对话,回答以下小题。【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】

11. When is the party? A. Next Tuesday.

B. Next Thursday. C. Next month.

12. What will Peter bring? A. Some books.

B. Some drinks. C. Some food.

【答案】11.B 12.A

【解析】

【原文】略

听对话,回答以下小题。【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】

13. What's wrong with Lily?A. She has been too busy. uncomfortable.

B. She got bad grades. C. She feels

14. What subject is the girl good at?A. History.

B. Physics. C. English.

15. Where will the speakers go next?A. To the playground.

B. To Lily's home. C. To the

library.

【答案】13. A 14. C 15. C

【解析】

【原文】略

C.听短文(本题共5小题,每小题1分,共5分)

请根据所听内容,从每小题所给的三个选项中选出一个最佳答案,并将答题卡上对应题目所选的选项涂黑。短文听两遍。【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】

16. How many people are there in Henry's family? A. Four.

B. Five. C. Six.

- 17. Why was Henry's advice valued by his kids? A. Because he never pushed them too hard.
- B. Because he often taught them life lessons.
- C. Because he helped them with their homework.

18. What happened to the woman? A. She fell off her bike.

B. She was hit by a car. C. She ran

her car into a tree.

19. How did Henry help the woman? A. He called 120 for her.

B. He covered her wound. C. He sent

her to the hospital.

- 20. What does the story mainly tell us?A. Helping others is helping ourselves.
- B. Family education is very important.
- C The common people can be heroes too.

【答案】16. C 17. A 18. B 19. A 20. C

【解析】

【原文】略

D.听填信息(本题共5小题,每小题1分,共5分)

你将听到一篇演讲词。请根据所听内容填写下面的信息卡,并将答案写在答题卡对应题目的答题位置上。 短文听两遍。【此处可播放相关音频,请去附件查看】

How to Improve Your Writing Skills	
Speaker: John White, a full-time writer who has written	
books and three plays.	
Tips:	
• Read many things. Notice the words and ideas	
and try to use them.	
• Keep a diary. Make some23 in it often.	
• <u>24</u> what you heard on the news, or on TV talk	
shows, and express it in your own words.	
Check your writing carefully after completing it. Read it as if	
you were the25	
	J
【答案】21. five##5	
22 different	
. 22 mates 24 Remember	
23. notes24. Remember25. reader	
【解析】	
【原文】略	
E.情景对话(本题共5小题,每小题1分,共5分)	
请通读下面对话,根据对话内容,从方框内的选项中选出能填	入空白处的最佳选项,并将答题卡上对应题
目所选的选项涂黑。选项中有一项为多余选项。	
Jenny: Hi, Gao Lei. What are you doing?	
Gao Lei: Hi, Jenny. I'm making a bracelet (手链) with the five-colo	or thread (绳). It's for the Dragon Boat Festival.
Jenny: It looks beautiful. <u>26</u>	
Gao Lei: Well, it's a tradition. We think it can keep us healthy all y	ear round.
Jenny: Then I also want to make one27	
Gao Lei: We eat zongzi. It is a traditional Chinese food.	
Jenny: What else do you do during the festival?	
Gao Lei:28 It's my favorite part of the festival.	
Jenny: Sounds like fun!29	
Gao Lei: Why don't you spend the festival with my family this year	r?
Jenny: 30 I believe we'll have a great time. A. That will b	e great!

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载或阅读全文,请访问: https://d.book118.com/276041025220010104